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October 23, 2020
RE: Case #2020-00290
We would like to request an intervention for case# 2020-00290. Our address is 125 Lake
Song Lane. The proposed increase from $22.79 per month to $105.84 per month is an
enormous price increase (364.4%).
The majority of properties in our neighborhood are not primary residences, and are only
used on weekends during the summer months. These homeowners turn their water off
when they are not visiting, so multiple properties only have water usage on weekends
during the summer months. Most of the Center Ridge properties are old and small (many
are trailers), and many are in disrepair. In addition, several fulltime residents are on a fixed
income. Beyond that, due to the pandemic, times are difficult for everyone.
Prior to Bluegrass Water purchasing the water district, the previous owner received a grant
and updated the system. In addition, the homeowner’s association purchased (via volunteer
donations) a backup generator to ensure water is always available even during power
disruptions. Our water is maintained through a shared well, and we have no sewer
services. The proposed upgrade to sewer services has an estimated cost of 2.2 million.
This is a feature that due to the location of the subdivision, we do not believe we will ever
receive, and we also feel we have absolutely no need for.
We respectfully request that you reject the application from Bluegrass Water. This increase
is unreasonable and incredibly excessive, and will put an undue burden on the Center
Ridge property owners.
Sincerely,
Mike and Ginger Adkins
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